



# Lickey Hills Primary School and Nursery - School Newsletter Friday 19<sup>th</sup> May 2023



This week's total school attendance is 95.1%

Dear Families of LHPSN,

I hope you enjoy reading our latest newsletter and finding out more about the things the children have been doing over the past fortnight. Don't forget to check our Twitter feed on the school website too, you'll see lots of interesting learning there too. We are really proud of our Y6 and Y2 pupils even more so this week as they have all now completed their end of key stage SATS. Thank you parents for getting your children into school each day, working in partnership with us so they can do their very best and for your continued support for all we do at LHPSN. Children, we are SO proud of your efforts and determination!

Yours in learning, Miss Salisbury



# Date for Diary's

23.05 - Y2 Athletics Festival at Beaconside, 1,20-2,45

24.05 - KS1 Achievement Assessment

24.05 - Yr 6 Young citizens challenge (West Mercia Police)

25.05 - Awards Assembly - Whole school

26.05 - TED Day



# <u>Miss Salisbury's Golden Book</u> Stars

Austin B, Beau R (45B)

William R (5JL)

Adam E, Mia R, Amelia E-W, Maise C (RKG)

Annabel C, Sophie B, Freya L, Annabel C (3HT)

Orla K, Aaliya C (4HR)



# LHPSN'S Recommended Reads!

Over the next few weeks, our Year 6 Reading Ambassadors will be sharing with you our wonderful staff's **reading recommendations**! Every two weeks, they will be interviewing a different teacher to discuss their favourite books and must-reads! For their first instalment, the children spoke to Miss Bate!

### What's your favourite book?

'The Wonky Donkey' by Craig Smith - it's very funny and full of tongue twisters!

### Do you enjoy reading?

Yes! When you're reading, you get lost in the text and transported to a different place which helps you relax!

### Who is your favourite author?

David Walliams because he is hilarious - he tells his stories in a very intriguing way.

## What is your favourite genre?

Fantasy and fairy tales because they feel like they could happen.

### Miss Bate's Recommended Reads:

- · EYFS 'Rosie's Walk' by Pat Hutchins.
- · Year 1/2 'This Is Me' by George Webster.
- · Year 3/4 'The BFG' by Roald Dahl.
- Year 5/6 'Beast Quest' by Adam Blade.

Will you take on the challenge of reading Miss Bate's favourites?

Miss Williams









# Lickey Hills Primary School and Nursery - School Newsletter Friday 19<sup>th</sup> May 2023



# Shooting Star Football Festival

On Wednesday a number of girls from Reception and Year 1 went on a sports trip to West Acre Middle School. The event was based around encouraging girls to play more sports, arranged off the back of the Lionesses successes in football. We did a carousel of activities to develop our football skills, balance and coordination and we participated in some competitive games with other schools. We had such a great time and can't wait to use our new skills in future football games.

Miss Bate.











This Week's House Points



# Page 1 American Service of the servi

# Team Lickey 10K Run

Last Sunday, Team Lickey had a very successful run in Birmingham with some fabulous 10K first timer finishes, one or two 'personal bests' and a half marathon from Miss Williams.

The weather was warm and the course a little hilly but in true Team Lickey spirit (and with much perseverance) they did it! So far, they have raised over £1400 for Alzheimer's Society. Thank you to everyone that has donated!

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/Catrin-

Williams96?utm campaign=lc frp share transaction fundr aiser page donation received -

nth donation&utm content=301d42d8-e11e-4183-ab07-12ff4969127a&utm\_medium=email&utm\_source=postoffic e&utm term=1683715406409

Miss Williams







# Lickey Hills Primary School and Nursery - School Newsletter Friday 19<sup>th</sup> May 2023



# King Charles Coronation

What a wonderful day we had on Friday 5th May celebrating King Charles coronation! The school corridors were looking very patriotic throughout the week and it was lovely to feel the children's excitement grow. During our assembly we celebrated the wonderful work that the volunteers had done as well as looking at all the fantastic Art work that has come in during the week. If you entered either of these competitions then thank you!

The Art work is currently on display in the school hall. We even had our own mini Coronation ceremony. Special thanks must go to Freddie, Martha, Sophia and Thomas for walking down the school hall to Zadok the Priest - the crowning ceremony nearly went without a hitch too!

We had a wonderful party in the afternoon and just managed to dodge the showers that were threatening. The playground was awash with red, white and blue and we listened to songs including 'I vow to thee my country' and 'Jerusalem' performed by the Coronation Choir. Our 'King' enjoyed it as we came together to sing 'Sing For the King'. We hope lots of happy memories were created on this day and the children remember it for a long time to come.





Mrs Brooks

# Nursery Trip

The Nursery children had a fantastic trip to Attwell Farm Park as part of our Minibeast topic and the story, 'What the Ladybird Heard". We saw and heard the cows moo very loudly, the hens cluck, the geese hiss, the pigs oink, the sheep baa and the horses neigh. The children had hands on experience feeding alpacas and goats and stroked the rabbits. The children ended the trip in the outdoor play area climbing up and sliding down the slides, whee!

Mrs Virnuls







